Dear Chris

Many thanks for your comprehensive and informative reply:

With regard to the procedure, the 10 - 12 week listening period followed by a period for evaluation before potentially starting formal consultation prior to review and implementation seems eminently satisfactory. This appears to fit with previous recommendations:


Step 


Task

1 Identify the need for change

2 Develop options for change

3 Plan the consultation
4 Consult Options

5 Evaluate outcomes

6 Give Feedback

7 Continue involvement and consultation

Regarding the "veil of secrecy" I expect much of this is born out of the public actually understanding when and where information is available, and accessible. 
Although we appreciate that there is no intention of secrecy and have total faith in your efforts to be open and informative, because of the lack of publicity of the location of the material, the lack of the dissemination of information is widespread. 

Regarding consultation, the example of the Surgical Services Review 2007 is perhaps an unfortunate one as this was acknowledged as a public relations disaster. 
Although the clinical recommendations and actions were deemed to be correct at that time for the clinicians and the budget, the public were not “brought on side” and to a greater extent that is still the case.

The public still are not convinced that this was the correct decision then and feel that their services have been downgraded. This is right across the community. 

The recommendations by the inquiry (please see attached PDF) was for a far higher level of public involvement, disseminated information and satisfaction. Other recommendations referred to a bright new future for Prince Philip Hospital. Please find the actual recommendation from the review aforementioned below:

“Against the backdrop of the strategic proposals for acute services across Mid and West Wales, an exciting and compelling vision for developing Prince Philip Hospital as an elective surgical centre for West Wales and beyond should be agreed by the LHB and Trust with stakeholders as soon as possible and signed off by all. The vision should be supported by an investment strategy with timescales and costs, and the vision and strategy should be widely publicised to local people. This process should be led by the LHB.”
As this recommendation has not been followed through I am sure that you will appreciate that the removal of the “Elective Surgery” is not quite the same as the recommendation made only a short time ago from the 2007 Review..
Regarding changing service operationally, as you state:
“For instance, when we had concerns in relation to colorectal surgery at PPH last year we made a decision to move the service and discussed the matter with the CHC at the time as the guidance requires us to do. We will continue to fulfill our legal duty both in terms of services and consultation.”
This does seem to be a viable action however that a service should be come unsafe when the procedures have been carried out previously, would seem to be a failure of the management of that service and does raise concerns 

In this particular instance why has the surgery not been re-instated? 

Often the public feel that the solutions are based around clinicians concerns and levels of safety which is obviously important if not mandatory but not necessarily to the public’s needs or convenience, which surely is a major part of the delivery.
 Whether discussing closures with the CHC actually amounts to full public involvement and consultation is a matter for debate. 
Many thanks for pointing us in the direction of the Five Year Framework - also in the public domain - "Right Care, Right Place, Right Time -  Every Time".

We have had a brief look at the report and congratulate Hywel Dda on its vision for the future and appreciate that services do have to change. The success of this “Brave New World” will of course depend on the implementation and correct mix of the centralised and distributed services not only in the Rural but also the Urban environment.   Getting that right is essential.
We do have some issues with the plan, which we have attached but these are “broad brush” presently and only address the issues regarding the delivery of services and the interaction with the public and the effect on the urban community interfaces with the hospital and medical environment.

Your kind offer to meet with representatives of SOSPPAN during the engagement phase to discuss the strategy and further address our concerns will be taken up and we hope to meet with you early in the New Year. 

Kind Regards – Deryk
Deryk Cundy

Press Officer SOSPPAN 

(Attached: PDF Inquiry 2007, PDF Plan Critique 2010)

